Posted: April 12, 2005

MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT 
 

FROM THE PRESIDENT'S DESK
 

A big hello to all of you, and sincere thanks for welcoming me back to the CAWLB board of directors, which recently voted in their officers for the coming fiscal year.  We have a fine group of your neighbors on this current board, and despite their busy lives, they make special time to volunteer their time and talents
to serve their community--  all of you.   
 

I join our current board in expressing deep gratitude for the previous board's dedication and hard work these past 2 years.
In particular, they've built up funding for the boat ramp refurbishment-- a project planned several years ago, but only recently approaching possibility.  We wish to build on their fine efforts.  And a special thanks to Lynn Davis, who did a superb
job as Association president.      
 

At our April 6th meeting, we established the 2005-2006 agenda, based on feedback heard at the annual meeting March 19  from you, the community.  (Please see the April minutes).  From the minutes, you will see that in addition to the boat ramp project, we have prioritized maintenance of the beach park and canal system, more hydrants, road repairs and area clean-up.  
We will also look into the feasibility of obtaining water and sewer lines, as the future trend is away from septic systems.
We will gather the facts, do our research and report back to you in this open forum.  We will make no move without your majority say-so.  That goes for the new boat ramp as well.  After all, it's your dues that we are entrusted to use wisely for your best interests.  We honor that trusted responsibility.  
 

The current board's committees welcome your helping hand on all these projects.  Call the hotline 672-9342 to be that needed helping hand!
 

Many of you have noticed that County Code recently stepped in to improve one of the dwellings on Orange Court that has for  many years been not only a devalued eyesore, but a health hazard to its occupants.  County Code expects to bring several
area properties back up to code, with special attention toward unsightly debris and unlawful neglect.  There's a new spirit at County Code, and they are more aggressively cracking down on long term blight issues.  They will be enforcing the code laws
that have long been on the books.  Blight does not speak well for any neighborhood, nor is it a good example to our children.  It drags down property values and quality of life.  We certainly encourage our neighbors to help each other clean up so that the county doesn't ever have to intervene.  Let's all be the kind of neighbor we'd like to have as a good friend.  
 

Your Association is entrusted to maintain the beach and boat ramp, and over the years it has also been an advocate for positive community change, such as getting our roads paved for free in early 2000 and obtaining our first fire hydrant about 
the same time.  What we cannot do, however, is be the police.  If you see any crime in progress or any suspicious activity-- no matter where it may occur-- call the police immediately at 911, or 407-665-6500 if urgency is not as issue, or 407-862-1554 
during regular business hours to reach your local police station for information.  Again, CAWLB is not the police.  We are simply 
your neighbors.          
 
In the very near future, we'll be adding a new feature to our website:  the old archived newsletters of 10, 20, and 30-plus years ago.  
The times change, but life repeats itself.  The old newsletters will be fun to look back on and see what were the burning issues of the '60s, the '70's, the '80's, etc., and the people who got involved back then.  Archived Newsletters Posted 4-23-2005.
 

Best wishes to all for a great community and a wonderful year ahead! 

 

John Goring
CAWLB president
April 12, 2005
 

